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ESAA Handbook 2018
Please find enclosed your schools free copy of the English Schools AA Handbook for 2018. All you need to know about athletics in schools. As always a very interesting read. You may find the standards section on pages 28-33 particularly useful. It also includes which weights of implements to use for each age group in the throwing events.
Norfolk Schools AA Affiliations 2018 Season
Many thanks to the schools that have paid their affiliation for the 2018 Norfolk Schools cross country and athletics season. There are still some schools who have not yet paid. Without this affiliation fee coming in from the schools in the County we would not be able to put on our Norfolk Schools cross country and athletics championships each year, as well as taking representative county teams to the Anglian Schools and English Schools cross country and track and field championships. Schools that have not yet paid the fee for this year have had a reminder letter placed into the envelope which included this newsletter. Please can we ask these schools to pay their affiliation by Friday 18th May.  Any school that does not pay their affiliation fee to the Association will not be able to enter pupils into the County Schools events and any pupil from their school will not be eligible to compete for County teams this summer term. 
Norfolk Schools Athletics Championships 2018
The Norfolk Schools athletics championships will take place on Saturday 9th June at the UEA Sportspark track in Norwich. The first event will start at approximately 11.00am on the day. Entries will need to be with Simon Bowman at Thorpe St. Andrew School by the end of the school day on Friday May 25th which is the last day of this half term. The email address to send entries to is sbowman5nry@nsix.org.uk. As in previous years a timetable will be drawn up according to the number of entries that have been received for each event. If you would like an entry form emailed out to you then please send me an email.
Entry procedure for the Norfolk Schools Championships
Entries for the championships should be via an area secretary following on from an area athletics championships.  All District champions along with any second and third placed athletes who have reached the qualifying standard (District standard in the ESAA Handbook) should be entered into the championships. If for whatever reason there are pupils at your school who cannot compete at your area event, or if your school does not compete at an area event but there are pupils at your school who you would like to enter, then please contact me at Thorpe St. Andrew School. We do not want anyone to miss out on the chance of competing at the championships. Please get in touch with me if you would like to ask any questions about the championships.
There are no entries allowed on the day as a timetable is drawn up according to the number of athletes that are entered into each event. All entries have to be with Simon Bowman at Thorpe St. Andrew School by the end of the school day on Friday May 25th. 
Athletes in the junior (years 8 and 9) and intermediate (years 10 and 11) age groups can compete in 2 events on the day.  There are no relay races for school teams on the day.
Anglian Schools Athletics Championships 2018
The Anglian Schools championships this year are being hosted by Norfolk Schools AA at the UEA Sportspark track on Saturday 16th June 2018. This will be the last chance for school athletes to gain English Schools qualifying times and distances. Norfolk Schools AA will be fielding full teams in all age groups at the championships.  If there is any member of staff at your school who may be willing to help out at the championships, either helping to officiate an event, or helping with the supervision of the County teams on the day then please get in touch with me at Thorpe St. Andrew School. 
Anglian Schools Combined Events Championships
The Anglian Schools combined events championships will take place over the weekend of Saturday 23rd and Sunday 24th June. If there are any students at your school who you feel would want to be considered for the County team at this event then please get in touch with me at Thorpe St. Andrew School. County teams at this event consist of 4 athletes and there is a competition for the Junior, Intermediate and Senior age group for boys and girls.
Athletics Norfolk County Athletics Championships 2018
The Norfolk Schools AA affiliates to the Athletics Norfolk organisation which then allows school athletes to enter and compete in the Athletics Norfolk club championships each year. These championships are taking place on Saturday 12th May and Sunday 13th May at the UEA Sportspark track in Norwich. Entry is online via the Athletics Norfolk website which is athleticsnorfolk.org.uk.  The closing date for entries to be completed online is May 3rd. 
Quadkids Athletics Competition – 2018
There is a new athletics competition which is open to younger age group athletes. Years 7 pupils at school are still old enough to take part in the competition. The events for this age group are 100m sprint, vortex howler throw, long jump and 800m run. Different venues across the County are hosting Quadkids competitions throughout the summer. More information can be found on the Athletics Norfolk website including how to enter into the competitions.
Competition venues and dates for Quadkids are as follows;
· 19th May – Thetford Grammar playing field.
· 24th June – Greshams School
· 7th July – Great Yarmouth – Wellesley Road track
· 29th July – Lynsport – kings Lynn

Dates and venues.
· Saturday 9th June – Norfolk Schools Championships – UEA Sportspark Track, Norwich.
· Saturday 16th June – Anglian Schools Championships – UEA Sportspark Track, Norwich.
· Saturday 23rd and Sunday 24th – Anglian Schools combined events championships – Venue To be confirmed
· Friday 13th and Saturday 14th July – English Schools Athletics Championships, Alexander Stadium, Birmingham,
Best wishes for the up and coming schools athletics season. If you would like to ask about any of the information contained in this newsletter or if you have any other questions about the activities of the Norfolk Schools AA then please contact me at Thorpe St. Andrew School on 01603 497754 or email sbowman5nry@yare-edu.org.uk.
Best Wishes,
		Simon Bowman -  Norfolk Schools AA Secretary




